

Finish the following dialogue: (4 Marks) Father is offering to help a tourist

Father : Do you need(1)?

Tourist : Oh, thank you! We are looking for the tourist(2).....

Father : It is not far from here, but it is closed today. Can we help you?

Tourist: Thank you ! It is our first trip to Egypt, you see. Where do you suggest we start?

Father:(3) that you visit the museum. It is a good place to learn all about the things you will see at the ancient sites.

Tourist: (4).....

Write what you would say in each of the following situations: (3 Marks) 1- Your friend asks you to recommend him a good book to read.

2- Your brother suggests watching the football match but you refuse.

3- You give your friend an advice to stay healthy.

<u>B. Reading Comprehension (5 Marks)</u>

B Read the following, then answer the Questions: (5 Marks)

Mr Ali is a teacher of English in one of the biggest preparatory schools in Assiut. He lives with his family in a city 30 kilometres away from Assiut. His wife is also a teacher at the same school but she teaches Arabic. They go to school and come back together in their small car. They have three children, two boys and a girl. Their son Sami is 13 years old. He likes reading stories. His younger brother, Farid is 9 years old. He is interested in playing computer games. The girl is called Nora. She is 14 years old. She likes using the internet. Every Friday, Mr Ali and his family visit their grandfather. Mr Morad who is a famous businessman in Assiut. Mr Ali enjoys playing chess with his father and talking about football.

A)Answer the following questions :

1. What's Mr Ali's job?

2. How does Mr Ali spend his free time with his father?

3. How many persons in Mr Ali's family? B) Choose the correct answer from a,b, c or d : 4. Farid goes to a school. a. primary b. preparatory c. secondary d. university 5. The underlined word "He" refers to a. Mr Morad b. Sami d. Farid c. Mr Ali C. The Reader (7 Marks) A. Answer the following Questions: (5 Marks) 1 - Who is the author of the story?..... *2* - Who is the narrator of the story?..... 3 – Who was the first owner of Black Beauty?.....

4 – Who was the youngest horse ?..... 5 - Who were Black Beauty's new friends?.....

	as born	a – farm	er Grey
2 – Anna had an a	ccident which	b – Gord	on
3 - The narrato	r was	c – Blac	ck Beauty
4 - The first ow	ner was	d - dai	naged her legs
			ingland
	D. Usage & Wri	iting (l2 Marks)	
oose the correct answer f	rom a, b, c or d: (3 Marks)		
1. Look after you	ur possessions. You		on a bus or a train.
a- should	b-shouldn't	J J J J J J J J J J J J J J J J J J J	d- advise
2- Tourists like g	going to the	to buy souven	irs.
a- temples	b- pyramids	c- sphinx	d- bazaar
3- Do you	boat trips? Yes	s, They are really g	good.
a- recommend	-	tion c- recove	
4- The word " b	reak " can be used a	is a verb and a / a	n
a- adjective	b- adverb		d- preposition
	r through many of E		
a- sides	b- besides	<i>c</i> - sites	d- sats
	he parts of		и зитэ
a- speech	b- beseech	c- scratch	d- souvenirs
u- speech	D- Deseech		u- souverni s
ewrite the following up to the second s	using the words in bracke	ets to give the same mea	ning: (3 Marks)
	walk too much in th	he sun	(shouldn
	ourists to Egypt com		(From Whic



Finish the following dialogue: (4 Marks)
Seif has just watched a film at Yassin's house .
Seif : (1)? Yassin : Yes, it was a good film. (2)?
Seif : I was frightened when Detective Zaki was in the desert. Why did he go there?
Yassin: (3)
Seif : Now I understand. Do you recommend watching his other detective films? Yassin:(4)
Write what you would say in each of the following situations: (3 Marks)
1- You are going to do a difficult exam.
2- You make a lot of mistakes.
3- You ask your friend about his feelings when he saw the lion.
B. Reading Comprehension (5 Marks)
Read the following, then answer the Questions: (5 Marks)
Many years ago. a king wanted to touch the moon, so he told his
people to cut down every tree in the country. They used the trees to make
wooden boxes, and then they used the boxes to make a very tall tower. The
king climbed the tower, but he couldn't, touch the moon because the tower
wasn't tall enough. He needed more boxes but there weren't any more boxes
in the country. The king told his people to take the box from the bottom of the tower and pass it up to him. Of course, the tower fell over. The king
finally realized that he had been a fool. He stopped trying to touch the moon
and from that day, he was a wiser man.
A)Answer the following questions :
1. What did the king ask his people to do first ?
2. Why couldn't the king touch the moon ?
3.Find a word in the passage that means "unwise"
B) Choose the correct answer from a,b, c or d :
4. The people used the trees to make the
a. moon b. wood c. wooden boxes d. fire
5. The king asked his people to take the box from the
a. bottom b. left c. top d. tree.
C. The Reader (7 Marks)
Choose the correct answer from a, b, c or d: (3 Marks)
1- Describe Black Beauty ?
2- What did Black Beauty 's mother advise him to do ?
3-What was Birtwick Park like?
4- What did Merrylegs say about Ginger?
5- Who was the new or second owner of Black Beauty?

Prep 3

	mn a with those in column		
I-Black Beauty	a) She said,: Never b	ite or kick even if you are	e playing.
2-Black Beauty'smoth	er b)This horse had	one white foot.	
3-Squire Gordon	c) this horse had a sh		
4-Squire Gordon's wif	e) Farmer Grey so	horse " Black Beauty" old Black Beauty to thi & Writing (12 Marks)	5
Choose the correct answe	er from a, b, c or d: (3 Marl	ks)	
	b- adventurous	c- adventurer	d- addition
<i>a- tree</i> 3. How do you at	b- plant	c- root	d- router
<i>a- fall</i> 4. There are ti	b- fell	c- feel	d- feeling
<i>a- fewest</i> 5. The Antarctic is the	b- fewer	c- few	d- less
a- fewest	b- least	c- few	d- less
	b- least	c- few	d- less d- couldn't
a- fewest 1. You take photos a- should	b- least s of people unless you b- must ng the words in brackets to g	c- few ask them first. c- shouldn't	d- couldn't
<i>a- fewest</i> 1. You take photos <i>a- should</i> Rewrite the following usin	<i>b- least</i> s of people unless you <i>b- must</i> ng the words in brackets to g s than February.	c- few ask them first. c- shouldn't	<i>d- couldn't</i> Marks)
<i>a- fewest</i> 1. You take photos <i>a- should</i> Rewrite the following usin 1- March has more days	<i>b- least</i> s of people unless you <i>b- must</i> ng the words in brackets to s than February. <i>Cairo</i> .	c- few ask them first. c- shouldn't	d- couldn't Marks) (fewer)
<i>a- fewest</i> 1. You take photos <i>a- should</i> Rewrite the following usin 1- March has more days 2- Aswan is hotter than	<i>b- least</i> s of people unless you <i>b- must</i> ng the words in brackets to s than February. <i>Cairo</i> .	c- few ask them first. c- shouldn't	d- couldn't Marks) (fewer) (as)
<i>a- fewest</i> 1. You take photos <i>a- should</i> <u>Rewrite the following using</u> 1- March has more days 2- Aswan is hotter than 3- Amal has got more so	b- least s of people unless you b- must ng the words in brackets to s than February. Cairo. ugar than Dalia . Yen (7) sentences on ONE of	<i>c- few</i> <i>ask them first.</i> <i>c- shouldn't</i> give the same meaning: (3 of the following: (5 Marks	d- couldn't Marks) (fewer) (as) (Dalia has)
<i>a- fewest</i> 1. You take photos <i>a- should</i> <u>Rewrite the following using</u> 1- March has more days 2- Aswan is hotter than 3- Amal has got more so	<i>b- least</i> s of people unless you <i>b- must</i> ng the words in brackets to s than February. <i>Cairo.</i> ugar than Dalia .	<i>c- few</i> <i>ask them first.</i> <i>c- shouldn't</i> give the same meaning: (3 of the following: (5 Marks	d- couldn't Marks) (fewer) (as) (Dalia has)
<i>a- fewest</i> 1. You take photos <i>a- should</i> <u>Rewrite the following using</u> 1- March has more days 2- Aswan is hotter than 3- Amal has got more so	b- least s of people unless you b- must ng the words in brackets to s than February. Cairo. ugar than Dalia . Yen (7) sentences on ONE of	<i>c- few</i> <i>ask them first.</i> <i>c- shouldn't</i> give the same meaning: (3 of the following: (5 Marks	d- couldn't Marks) (fewer) (as) (Dalia has)
<i>a- fewest</i> 1. You take photos <i>a- should</i> <u>Rewrite the following using</u> 1- March has more days 2- Aswan is hotter than 3- Amal has got more so	b- least s of people unless you b- must ng the words in brackets to s than February. Cairo. ugar than Dalia . Yen (7) sentences on ONE of	<i>c- few</i> <i>ask them first.</i> <i>c- shouldn't</i> give the same meaning: (3 of the following: (5 Marks	d- couldn't Marks) (fewer) (as) (Dalia has)
<i>a- fewest</i> 1. You take photos <i>a- should</i> <u>Rewrite the following using</u> 1- March has more days 2- Aswan is hotter than 3- Amal has got more so	b- least s of people unless you b- must ng the words in brackets to s than February. Cairo. ugar than Dalia . Yen (7) sentences on ONE of	<i>c- few</i> <i>ask them first.</i> <i>c- shouldn't</i> give the same meaning: (3 of the following: (5 Marks	d- couldn't Marks) (fewer) (as) (Dalia has)
<i>a- fewest</i> 1. You take photos <i>a- should</i> <u>Rewrite the following using</u> 1- March has more days 2- Aswan is hotter than 3- Amal has got more so	b- least s of people unless you b- must ng the words in brackets to s than February. Cairo. ugar than Dalia . Yen (7) sentences on ONE of	<i>c- few</i> <i>ask them first.</i> <i>c- shouldn't</i> give the same meaning: (3 of the following: (5 Marks	d- couldn't Marks) (fewer) (as) (Dalia has)
<i>a- fewest</i> 1. You take photos <i>a- should</i> <u>Rewrite the following using</u> 1- March has more days 2- Aswan is hotter than 3- Amal has got more so	b- least s of people unless you b- must ng the words in brackets to s than February. Cairo. ugar than Dalia . Yen (7) sentences on ONE of	<i>c- few</i> <i>ask them first.</i> <i>c- shouldn't</i> give the same meaning: (3 of the following: (5 Marks	d- couldn't Marks) (fewer) (as) (Dalia has)



A . I	Language	Functions	(6 Marks)
--------------	----------	-----------	-----------

Finish the following dialogue: (4 Marks)

Sara : Yes, people always have feseekh and eggs.

Write what you would say in each of the following situations: (3 Marks) 1- You start to tell a story.

2- A friend asks you why you are sad.

3- You tell your friend why you like Sham al-Nassim.

B. Reading Comprehension (5 Marks)

Read the following, then answer the Questions: (5 Marks)

Health is much better than wealth. One cannot exchange health for all the money in the world because health is the most valuable gift from God. A sick person lives . a miserable life full of pain, weakness and suffering. He loses the nice taste of life. You can enjoy good health if you practise suitable exercise, get enough sleep and eat healthy food. One shouldn't eat more than 80 grams of fat per day. Ice cream also has got a lot of fat and much sugar. Fresh vegetables and fruits are very good for you. Too much bread and rice make you fat, doctors say that smoking is man's fatal enemy. Try to give it up if you are a smoker and avoid it if you are not.

A)Answer the following questions :

	rrect answer from a hat smoking is very	, <i>b</i> , <i>c</i> or <i>a</i> :	
a. important	b. dangerous	c. useful	d. enjoyable
5. We can't exch	ange health for		
a. vegetables	b. fruits	c. hobbies	d. wealth.
	C. The Re	eader (7 Marks)	
A . Answer the follow	ing Ouestions: (5 Marks)		
1-Who helped Bl	ing Ouestions: (5 Marks) ack Beauty to learn to	pull a carriage?	

3-Why did Squire Gordon's children stop visiting Merrylegs? 4-Do you think that Merrylegs was right to behave badly with the children? Why? Why not? 5-Why was Squire Gordon angry with a man who worked for him? B: Match the items in column a with those in column b: (2 Marks) 1-John Manly a) was the new owner **2-Farmer Grey** b) the place where Gordon lived **3- Berwick Park** c) was Gordon's helper. **4-Merryleas and Ginger** d) are two horse who are Black Beauty's friends. e) Farmer Grey sold Black Beauty to this person D. Usage & Writing (12 Marks) Choose the correct answer from a, b, c or d: (3 Marks) 1.How was Sham el-Nessim..... by your family last year? **b**- celebration c- celebrated d- celebrates a- celebrate and wear colourful costumes. 2. At some festivals, children join a c-pride a- parade b- parrot d- breeze 3. Who were fireworks invented? a- of b-with c-by d- at 4. Conclusion means "A sentence". **b**- central d-lona a- opening c- closina 5. The police the thief to prison yesterday. a- took b- take c- takes d-was taken 1. My parents gave me new clothes Eid al-Fitr. d- by a- of c- for b- to Rewrite the following using the words in brackets to give the same meaning: (3 Marks) 1- How do people celebrate New Year in China? (passive) 2-I did my homework then I watched the film. (Afterwards) 3- Sultan doesn't care about his lessons. (careless) Write an email of Seven (7) sentences about **ON** of the following to: (5Marks) • Sham el-Nessim **9** How to stay healthy





Finish the following dialogue: (4 Marks) Hassan is calling Ali to borrow his camera, but he doesn't find him. His brother Ayman answers the phone. Hassan : Hello! Is this 86420512? Ayman : Yes, It is. Hassan : (1).....? Ayman : I'm sorry. He isn't (2)...... Hassan : (3)? Ayman : Sure , what would you like me to tell him? Hassan : (4)..... Avman : OK . I'll tell him the moment he arrives. Hassan : Thanks a lot. Avman : You're welcome.

Write what you would say in each of the following situations: (3 Marks) 1- You ask your friend how the printer works.

2- A friend asks you how often you go to Alex.

3- A friend asks you for the best way to revise before the test.

B. Reading Comprehension (5 Marks)

Read the following, then answer the Ouestions: (5 Marks)

Ahmed Zewail was born in 1946 in Egypt where he grew up. He went to Alexandria University. He finished his studies in the United states in 1974. After this, Dr Zewail worked at the University of California. In 1976, he became a professor at California institute of Technology. In 1998, Dr Zewail won the Beniamin Franklin Medal because he discovered the femtosecond. Many scientists, students and important people came to the ceremony and saw Dr Zewail receiving his prize. One year later, Dr Zewail got the Nobel Prize for Chemistry. Dr Zewail lived in California and has four children. His wife, Dema Zewail is a doctor. He died on 2nd August 2016.

A)Answer the following questions :

1-Which university did Dr Zewail go to ? 2-Why did Dr Zewail win the Benjamin Franklin Medal? 3-When did Dr Zewail get the Nobel Prize? B) Choose the correct answer from a.b. c or d :

	е вепјатит гланкит ме	<i>uui ut the uge 0</i>	
a- 42	b - 48	<i>c</i> - <i>52</i>	d- 58
5- Dr Zewail got tl	he Nobel Prize for		
a- Physics	b- Arts	c- Peace	d- Che
-	C. The F	Reader (7 Marks)	

I- Chemistry

Answer the following Questions: (5 Marks)

1-What made Black Beauty's journey with Squire and john difficult?

FIRST TERM

.

2-What happened at the bridge?

3- who started the fire at the stable?

4-Why do you think that John was able to take the horses from the burning stable?

5- Why do you think saving horses when there is a fire is very difficult?

.....

B: Match the items in column a with those in column b: (2 Marks)

1-John Manly 2- Black Beauty 3- Ginger 4-Merrylegs

- a) saved Squire Gordon from the broken bridge
- b) h<mark>it the horses hard</mark>

e) wanted to teach the boys a lesson about horses. D. Usage & Writing (12 Marks)

Choose the correct answer from a, b, c or d: (3 Marks)	
1- The sky is clear today. It rain.	
(must – may – can – can't)	
2- Ali studies his lessons very well. He pass his exams.	
(must – may – might – can't)	
3- He have fallen of his bike .I am not sure.	
(can - must - might - can't)	
4- It is to take your passport when you go abroad. (essential - enormous - enjoyable- easy)	
5- My brother is collecting for his research.	
(date – date – dates – drama)	
6- My new has a big screen and I can type on it easily.	
(car - taxi - laptop - motorbike)	
Rewrite the following using the words in brackets to give the same meaning:	
1- The sports shoes are less expensive than the sandals.	(The sandals)
2- Everyone is wearing warm clothes. It is very cold.	(must)
 2- Everyone is wearing warm clothes. It is very cold. 3- I have no idea if my father will buy me a new mobile . Write a paragraph of Seven (7) sentences about ONE of the following to: (5) 	(must) (might)
 2- Everyone is wearing warm clothes. It is very cold. 3- I have no idea if my father will buy me a new mobile. Write a paragraph of Seven (7) sentences about ONE of the following to: (5 • "Life in the country " 	(must) (might)
 2- Everyone is wearing warm clothes. It is very cold. 3- I have no idea if my father will buy me a new mobile . Write a paragraph of Seven (7) sentences about ONE of the following to: (5) 	(must) (might)
 2- Everyone is wearing warm clothes. It is very cold. 3- I have no idea if my father will buy me a new mobile. Write a paragraph of Seven (7) sentences about ONE of the following to: (5 • "Life in the country " 	(must) (might)
 2- Everyone is wearing warm clothes. It is very cold. 3- I have no idea if my father will buy me a new mobile. Write a paragraph of Seven (7) sentences about ONE of the following to: (5 • "Life in the country " 	(must) (might)
 2- Everyone is wearing warm clothes. It is very cold. 3- I have no idea if my father will buy me a new mobile. Write a paragraph of Seven (7) sentences about ONE of the following to: (5 • "Life in the country " 	(must) (might)
 2- Everyone is wearing warm clothes. It is very cold. 3- I have no idea if my father will buy me a new mobile. Write a paragraph of Seven (7) sentences about ONE of the following to: (5 • "Life in the country " 	(must) (might)
 2- Everyone is wearing warm clothes. It is very cold. 3- I have no idea if my father will buy me a new mobile. Write a paragraph of Seven (7) sentences about ONE of the following to: (5 • "Life in the country " 	(must) (might)
 2- Everyone is wearing warm clothes. It is very cold. 3- I have no idea if my father will buy me a new mobile. Write a paragraph of Seven (7) sentences about ONE of the following to: (5 • "Life in the country " 	(must) (might)



• Finish the following dialogue: (4 Marks)

Atef is asking wagdy about Mahmoud Wael

Atef : Do you know Mahmoud Wael?

Wagdy : No. (1)....?

Atef : He is genius

Wagdy : (2)...

Atef : It means someone who is very intelligent.

Wagdy :(3)?

Atef : I saw him on TV shows.

Wagdy : I hope to be genius like him.

Atef : So(4)

Write what you would say in each of the following situations: (3 Marks)
 I - You were un able to do a maths homework. Express disability.

2- A friend asks you why you don't have a bike.

3- A friend says that Arabic is easier than English. You don't think this is correct.

B. <u>Reading Comprehension (5 Marks)</u>

• Read the following, then answer the Questions: (5 Marks)

Once a train stopped at a small station and a woman opened the window. There was a boy outside and the woman said to him, I don't want to get out of the train as I am old and I can't walk fast. Please, run to the station Cafeteria and get me an ice cream and get one for yourself, too. Here is one pound."

The boy came back before the train moved again. He was eating an ice cream. He ran to the woman's window, gave her fifty piastres and said, " I am awfully sorry madam, there was only one ice cream in the Cafeteria. Here's the fifty piastres."

A)Answer the following questions :

- 1- Where did the train stop ?
- 2- What did the woman ask the boy to do?

3- Why couldn't the woman go to the Cafeteria?

B) Choose the correct answer from a,b, c or d :

4- The boy came back a few seconds.....

- *a* when the train moved
- *c* afetr the train moved

b- before the train movedd- the moment the train moved

5- The boy gave the woman...... a- all her money b- half the money c- no money d- an ice

cream

<u>C. The Reader (7 Marks)</u>

• A . Answer the following Questions: (5 Marks)

- 1 Why was Black Beauty pleased to be home?
- 2 What did Gordon and his wife decide to do?

.....

3 – How far was it to Gordon friends' home?

4 – Who were pulling the carriage?

.....

5 – What was the young rider doing?

B : Match the items in column a with those in column b: (2 Marks)

1-Squire Gordon's friend	a) didn't listen to Black Beauty when she called
	out
2-The rider in the stable	b)walked out of the stable when Black beauty called
	out.
3-Ginger	c) smoked a cigarette and caused a fire
4-Mrs Gordon	d)was amazed because John saved the horses
	e) went with Squire Gordon to visit some friends
	Usago & Writing (12 Marks)

D. Usage & Writing (12 Marks) Choose the correct answer from a, b, c or d: (3 Marks)

1 - How are you? d- skills *b*- *intelligence a- intelligent* c- trophy 2- First, Nahla got a in medicine, then she got a job in the hospital. a- degree d-newspaper b-paper c-scarf playing football, he plays music very well. 3- In *a*-furthermore *b- addition to* d-addition c-edition 4- Great people makes great in their lives. a- achieve d-shaving b- achievements c- achieving 5-Mahmoud could read and write English quite..... a-bad b-good c- well d- wall 6- How was the girl when she won the a- composition **b**-station c- competition d-starvation B Rewrite the following using the words in brackets to give the same meaning:(3 marks) 1. The boy liked English. He liked maths. (In addition)

2.	What were y	you able to see at the station.		(could)
З.	When you g	o to Cairo, I think you should visit the m raph of Seven (7) sentences on ONE of the	iuseum.	(recommend)
01	Vrite a parag	raph of Seven (7) sentences on ONE of the	following: ((5 Marks)
	0	What could or couldn't you do.	2	A genius person.



B. Reading Comprehension (5 Marks)

Read the following, then answer the Questions: (5 Marks)

This year Anne went on holiday to Egypt. She arranged it through a travel agent in England. She booked all her travel arrangements and her hotels. She spent two days in Cairo and then she took the sleeper train to Luxor. She stayed there for three days and then went to relax on the Red Sea Coast for five days. She arrived in Cairo in January. It is very cold in January in England so Anne was delighted to see the sunshine and enjoy the warm Egyptian weather. Anne visited many famous historical sites during her holiday. She saw the Pyramids of Giza, the Sphinx , the River Nile, The Egyptian Museum and many beautiful mosques.

She also saw the Temple of Karnak, the Temple of Luxor and the Valley of the Kings and the Queens. She also had time to relax on the beach and swim in the Red Sea. She had such a wonderful holiday that she decided to come again next year. Egypt has a lot of treasures and interesting places to visit and she wants to see them all.

	ine travel to Luxor? lid Anne spend on the	Red Sea?	
	rrect answer from a,b, c		
a) seven	y in Egypt lasted for b) eight	days. c) ten	d) eleven
	iged her holiday in Eg had been there before i in England		b) travel agent in Egypt. d) tour guide
	C. Th	e Reader (7 Marks)	
4) A . Answer the fo	llowing Questions: (5 Marks)		

1- What fell down across the road?

2-Why did Black beauty stop on the bridge?

3-How did Black Beauty know that there was a fire ?

.....

4- Who saved the horses from the fire?

5- What did Black beauty do when he was safe from the fire?

B : Match the items in column a with those in column b: (2 Marks)

1-Black beauty woke up and	a) frightened as John spoke so softly to him.		
2-Ginger told Black Beauty	b) as it is hard to move horses when there is a fire		
3-Black Beauty stopped feeling	c) firefighters put out the fire.		
4-Squire's friend respected John d)	saw the air was filled with smoke		
	e) that she was frightened		
\mathbf{D} Harmon $\mathbf{\theta}$ Hardon (12 Marcha)			

D. Usage & Writing (l2 Marks)

Choose the correct answe	er from a, b, c or d: (3 I	Marks)	
1 this reason,	he is very happy .		d Co
<i>a</i> - At	b- For	c- By	d- So
2 In 1880s,			d lavaa china
a- transport ships	D- steamsnips	c-smail ships	d- large ships
3 – Tourists should we			
a. ice 4 – There wasn't wind	b. sun	c. moon	d. sky
	b. stones		d. oars
a. ropes 5. Don't forget			<i>u. ours</i>
a. to	b. that	c. than	d. then
6. Most important cit	ies were huilt	the riv	
a. long		c. along	d. long a
	2	<u> </u>	<u> </u>
Rewrite the following us		tets to give the same me	
1. Grandmother bought	her a scarf.		(for her)
2. What were you able t	o see at the station.		(could)
3. Perhaps I'll see Nabil	today. I'm not sure		(might)
Write an email of Seven	(7) sentences on ONE	of the following to: (5 M	/Iarks)
To your pen friend Ton	y to invite him to come and	l spend a week with you this	winter.
Our cousin A	del to tell him abou	t a famous inventor.	
	Your e-mail address	s is AboBakr@yahoo.c	com
••••••			••••••••••••••••
•••••			
•••••			••••••
•••••			

FIRST TERM

uh én



Finish the following dialogue: (4 Marks) Azza and Aya are talking about the Olympic Games.

Azza: (1)-----?

Aya : It started in Greece in 776 BCE.

Azza: Were they held in Egypt?

Aya : (2)-----

Azza: (3)-----?

Aya : The winners get gold, silver and bronze medals.

Azza: I hope to watch these games soon.

Aya : (4)-----

Write what you would say in each of the following situations: (3 Marks)

1 – Your friend has won a gold medal.

2 – You ask your friend where the Olympic game first held.

3 – You express your opinion of the match.

B. Reading Comprehension (5 Marks)

Read the following, then answer the Questions: (5 Marks)

In the 1960s, French engineers helped to design the world's first passenger plane which could fly faster than the speed of sound. It was called Concorde. It could carry 100 passengers but was noisy and used a lot of fuel. *Concordes flew from 1969 until 2003. Now, French and Japanese engineers* are designing a new passenger plane that will be able to fly more than double the speed of sound (about 1200 kilometres an hour). Engineers predict the new plane will be ready by 2025. It will be much quieter than Concorde and it will be able to carry 250 passengers. A)Answer the following questions :

1. What is this article about?

2. Who helped to design the world's first passenger plane?

3. When did the Concorde stop flying?

B) Choose the correct answer from a,b, c or d :

- 4. How will the new plane better than the Concorde?
- a) It will be cheaper. b) It will be noisier.

c) It will be quieter and larger. d) It will be ready soon.

5. What is "It" in "It could carry....."?

a) sound b) Concorde c) French

C. The Reader (7 Marks)

d) fuel

A . Answer the following Questions: (5 Marks)

1- Why did John ride Black beauty to another village during the night?

2-What happened to Black beauty after he returned with the doctor?

3- Do you think John was right to have a helper who is only fourteen?

4- Why do you think that the driver of the carriage near the factory was rude to Joe?

5- Why did the doctor ride Black beauty instead of his horse?

B : Match the items in column a with those in column b: (2 Marks) a) was angry with Joe for taking care of Black 1-loe Green Beauty b)reported the rude driver to the police. 2-John Manly c) had to move to a warmer climate *3-The factory manager* d) was only fourteen 4-Mrs Gordon e) hit the horses with a whip D. Usage & Writing (12 Marks) Choose the correct answer from a, b, c or d: (3 Marks) 1.Basketball is a popular sport., I prefer tennis. **b-** Furthermore a- Although c- However d- so 2. Please light a fire so we can cook our dinner. Light here means b- start burning d- a lamp a- not heavy c- not dark 3. Basket ball was invented in 1891 by a P.E. c- Canadian a- Egypt b- Canada d- Sudan 4. Mr. Ibrahim finish all his work yesterday. b- mustn't a- must c- has to d- had to 5. It's a great achievement to win a game. a- always **b- hardly ever** d- however c- never 6. Which team is your..... 2 a- component b- opponent c- opportunity d-spectator Rewrite the following using the words in brackets to give the same meaning: (3 Marks) **1-** Nada played well but she didn't win the tennis match. (although) 2- It is unnecessary for Mariam to wait for me. (have) 3- It isn't allowed to take photos here. (mustn't) Write a paragraph of Seven (7) sentences on one of the following: (5Marks) - The Olympic Games - Football



A. Language Functions (7 Ma	<u>urks)</u>
Finish the following dialogue: (4 Marks)	
Basma and Rehab are talking about her ne	w mobile
Basma: Is this mobile new? Rehab: (1)	
Basma: Who bought it for you?	
Rehab: (2)	
Basma: (3)?	
Rehab: Because I passed my final exams.	
Basma: (4)?	
Rehab: We bought it last week.	
Write what you would say in each of the following situations: (3	Marke
1 -You ask your sister if she has a problem.	(1 /1/1/1/1/1/1/1/1/1/1/1/1/1/1/1/1/1/1/
2 – Someone has helped you.	
3 - You spilled juice on your friend's books.	
B. Reading Comprehension (5 Mar	
8 Read the following, then answer the Questions: (5 Marks)	
of the street. She asked him why he was shouting. He piasters which his mother had given him to buy swee wanted to buy some. Mona and the boy looked for th an hour. <u>They</u> didn't find anything as it was getting and decided to go home. The little boy cried again. S and told him to go home. He stopped crying and laug sad and began to shout again. Mona asked him what said " If I hadn't lost the 50 piasters, I would have ha A)Answer the following questions : T - Where was Mona going when she saw the boy?	ets. He likes sweets and te money for a quarter of dark. Mona was very late The gave him 50 piasters ghed. Suddenly, he looked t made him sad again. He
2- What did the boy want to buy ?	
3- Why did he shout even after Mona had given him	50 niasters ?
B) Choose the correct answer from a,b, c or d :	Jo prasters .
4- Mona and the boy looked for the money for	
a) fifteen minutes b) half an hour c) an hour	
5- The underlined word "They "refers to	
	d the boy d) the money
a) Mona and the boy b) the boys c) the mother an	id the boy d) the money
a) Mona and the boy b) the boys c) the mother an <u>C. The Reader (7 Marks)</u>	d the boy d) the money
a) Mona and the boy b) the boys c) the mother an	

15

2- Why was Black Beauty not able to rest when John rode him to get a doctor in the night?

3- Was John right to be angry with Joe after Black Beauty became ill ? Why? Why not?

4- What happened to the man who hit the horses near the factory ?

.....

.....

5- Why do you think John said that Joe Green "looked taller" ?

B : Match the items in column a with those in column b: (2 Marks)

7-	Joe Green	a) were Black Beauty's new owners							
2.	John Manly	b)stayed with Black Beauty until he became							
	Squire Gordon and Mrs	better c) hit the horses near the factory							
4	Earl and lady Smythe	d) stopped singing after Black Beauty became ill							
		e) had to leave England							
<u>D. Usage & Writing (l2 Marks)</u>									
Choose the correct answer from a, b, c or d: (3 Marks) 1. Do you have any finding your way to work.									
		c- puzzle d- projects							
3. A p	a- Watch b- Watche buzzle is a that you ha	s c- Watching d- Seeing ave to think about carefully.							
4. I'm	that we can't go swi	c- name d- game mming because the pool is closed.							
5. Yo	a- afraid b- brave u should ask your parents	c- bad d- greedy advice.							
		c- for d- about							
6. It's	difficult the difference	between beach and beats.							
		between beach and beats. mber c- remembering d- to remind							
6 Rew	a- remember b- to reme	mberc- rememberingd- to remindn brackets to give the same meaning: (3 Marks)ed me.(for)							
6 Rew 1 – I t	a- remember b- to remen rite the following using the words in	mberc- rememberingd- to remindn brackets to give the same meaning: (3 Marks)ed me.(for)							
⁶ Rew 1 – I t 2– It i	a- remember b- to remen rite the following using the words in hanked him because he help	mberc- rememberingd- to remindn brackets to give the same meaning: (3 Marks)ed me.(for)							
⁶ Rew 1 – I t 2– It i 3- Wh	a- remember b- to remen trite the following using the words in hanked him because he help s better for tourists to travel nat's the matter?	mber c- remembering d- to remind n brackets to give the same meaning: (3 Marks) (for) ed me. (for) l by bus. (Traveling) (Have) (Traveling)							
⁶ Rew 1 – I t 2– It i 3- Wh	a- remember b- to remend rite the following using the words in hanked him because he help s better for tourists to travel hat's the matter? ite a paragraph of Seven (7) s	mber c- remembering d- to remind n brackets to give the same meaning: (3 Marks) (for) ed me. (for) by bus. (Traveling) (Have) (Have)							
⁶ Rew 1 – I t 2– It i 3- Wh	a- remember b- to remend rite the following using the words in hanked him because he help s better for tourists to travel hat's the matter? ite a paragraph of Seven (7) s	mber c- remembering d- to remind n brackets to give the same meaning: (3 Marks) (for) ed me. (for) l by bus. (Traveling) (Have) (Traveling)							
⁶ Rew 1 – I t 2– It i 3- Wh	a- remember b- to remend rite the following using the words in hanked him because he help s better for tourists to travel hat's the matter? ite a paragraph of Seven (7) s	mber c- remembering d- to remind n brackets to give the same meaning: (3 Marks) (for) ed me. (for) by bus. (Traveling) (Have) (Have)							
⁶ Rew 1 – I t 2– It i 3- Wh	a- remember b- to remend rite the following using the words in hanked him because he help s better for tourists to travel hat's the matter? ite a paragraph of Seven (7) s	mber c- remembering d- to remind n brackets to give the same meaning: (3 Marks) (for) ed me. (for) by bus. (Traveling) (Have) (Have)							
⁶ Rew 1 – I t 2– It i 3- Wh	a- remember b- to remend rite the following using the words in hanked him because he help s better for tourists to travel hat's the matter? ite a paragraph of Seven (7) s	mber c- remembering d- to remind n brackets to give the same meaning: (3 Marks) (for) ed me. (for) by bus. (Traveling) (Have) (Have)							
⁶ Rew 1 – I t 2– It i 3- Wh	a- remember b- to remend rite the following using the words in hanked him because he help s better for tourists to travel hat's the matter? ite a paragraph of Seven (7) s	mber c- remembering d- to remind n brackets to give the same meaning: (3 Marks) (for) ed me. (for) by bus. (Traveling) (Have) (Have)							
⁶ Rew 1 – I t 2– It i 3- Wh	a- remember b- to remend rite the following using the words in hanked him because he help s better for tourists to travel hat's the matter? ite a paragraph of Seven (7) s	mber c- remembering d- to remind n brackets to give the same meaning: (3 Marks) (for) ed me. (for) by bus. (Traveling) (Have) (Have)							

16



Finish the following dialogue: (4 Marks)

Nada and Safaa are talking about Louis Braille

Safaa: He was born in 1809.

Nada: (2)-----?

Safaa: He became blind because he had an accident.

Nada: (3)-----?

Safaa : He improved Barbier's system to help blind people.

Nada: (4)-----?

Safaa : No, I can't read Braille.

FIRST TERM

Write what you would say in each of the following situations: (3 Marks)

1 -You invite your friend to go to the cinema.

- 2 You accept your friend's invitation to play football.
- 3 Your friend has invited you to his birthday party, but you are busy.

B. Reading Comprehension (5 Marks)

Read the following, then answer the Questions: (5 Marks)

One day Walid Abd El-Kader had a terrible accident. He was walking from school when he slipped and fell under a car. He woke up in hospital and found that the doctors had cut off his right leg and his left arm. Walid thought that his life came to an end. Many people visited Walid in hospital. One of them was a swimming coach. He said, "Walid, you must not give up hope. You must begin a new life. I'll teach you how to swim. It will be good for you."

Walid came out of hospital and learned to swim. First, he swam short distances. Then, he began long distance swimming. Then . he did one of the most difficult and the bravest things in his life. He went to England and swam 50 kilomtres from England to France. Six years later, Walid competed in the Atlanta Paralympic Games. He won a medal for Egypt. A)Answer the following questions :

1- How did Walid have his accident?		
2- Who helped Walid?		
3- Why did Walid think that his life h	ad ended?	
B) Choose the correct answer from a,	b, c or d :	
4- The underlined pronoun "It" refe	ers to	
a) hope b) swimming	c) life	d) hospital
5- The most difficult and the bravest	thing in Walid's life is	
a) Winning a medal	b) losing his	leg and his arm
c) learning how to swim	d) swimming from England to France	
a) <u>C</u>	The Reader (7 Marks)	
4 A. Answer the following Questions: (5 Marks)		
1 – What did Joe offer the drive	r?	
2- Where did Joe go after that?		
3 – What did the manager do af	fter thanking Joe?	
4 – What was John's opinion ab	out what Joe did?	
- •	-	

<i>Aatch the items in column a wit</i> I. When the fire was bigger		a. soft	ly and gen	tly to the ho	orses
2. John spoke		b. with a lantern			
3. The man camec. the building collapsed4. The firefighters put out the fired. after many hours					
		e. after few hours			
	D. Usage & Writ	ting (12 Mai	r <u>ks)</u>		
noose the correct answer from a, b, c o	or d: (3 Marks)				
My brother, muscles a				1	
a-who b-whose		which	a- w	here	
The school was	· · · ·			d cat off	
a – set to b. set dov				d. set off	
Ahmed usually plays the a. orchestra b.					
				d. spectate	0r
The system that blind po a. Braille b. (eople use to r Graham Bell	ead is ca c. Bei	lled 1z	d. Gates	
It is important for the dea a. with b. in people who are slightly d	1	cate c. at		other peopl 1. into	le.
a. can hear well	b. can't hear at a	ıll	c. can't h	ear well	d. die
ewrite the following using the provide the second	words in bracket	ts to give th	e same mea	ning: (3 Mar	ks)
	re him so much .				
I saw a cat with soft hair . I like English best of all the subjects at school.			(whose) (which)		
					,
rite an email of Seven (7) ser					
nviting your friend Ahmed t Y	o your birthday our e mail is Yaq			ne senses.	
		•••••			•••••
			·····		